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Hello,

I am Doug Baker and I am writing in support of passing Item 46, the Ventura County Active
Transportation Plan. Improving our infrastructure to support alternatives to automobile travel
is a key step towards reducing county greenhouse gas emissions, preventing road fatalities,
and creating a more livable Ventura County. Please approve the Active Transportation Plan
and find that such approval is statutorily exempt from CEQA, to allow this needed
infrastructure to proceed without costly delays.

Thanks,
Doug
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